
From: Larry Galizio <Galizio@ccleague.org>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 9, 2020 5:28 AM 
To: Scroggins, Bill <bscroggins@mtsac.edu> 
Subject: State and Local 
 
Bill,  
 
I appreciate your response to Marc LeForestier’s query concerning policing standards. I’m 
increasingly concerned that the bilateral governance structure we have is being tilted toward 
Sacramento and a “(S)ystem” approach to community colleges. 
 
To that end, we have organized a meeting among facult, labor, and our administrative association 
leaders to discuss the need to foreground the practitioner perspective, and to emphasize local 
governance and control. 
 
Hope you and yours are healthy and well. 
LG 
 
Larry Galizio, Ph.D.  
President/CEO, Community College League of California 
2017 O Street, Sacramento, CA 95811 
Galizio@ccleague.org 
Office: 916.245.5032 
Cell: 503.516.1101 
72 Strong Blog: https://ccleague.wordpress.com 

 
From: Scroggins, Bill  
Sent: Tuesday, September 8, 2020 7:57 PM 
To: LeForestier, Marc <mleforestier@CCCCO.EDU>; CEO-ALL@LISTSERV.CCCCO.EDU 
Subject: RE: Review of Police Operations 
 
Marc, 
 
Our community colleges have a wide range of needs for campus police and security. There will 
be no statewide minimum standards that can even approach addressing our disparate, local, and 
community-led campus policing and security needs. I would strongly suggest that such a one-
size-fits-all approach be resisted vigorously. 
 
POST has initiated a review and revision of the training curriculum that is required for 
certification of our community college campus security officers. I would suggest that CEOs take 
a strong and constructive role in assuring that this training includes essential skills and 
approaches such as community policing and de-escalation methods for potentially violent or 
threatening situations encountered by our officers. This is a much more impactful and 
constructive approach than another regulation from Sacramento. 
 
Bill 

mailto:Galizio@ccleague.org
https://ccleague.wordpress.com/2017/02/06/quality-public-community-colleges-for-all-californians/


 
 

 
 

Bill Scroggins 
President/CEO 
  

909-274-4250 

909-468-3990 
  
  
Mt. San Antonio College 
1100 N. Grand Ave., 
Walnut CA 91789 
www.mtsac.edu 

 
 
From: Chief Executive Officers <CEO-ALL@LISTSERV.CCCCO.EDU> On Behalf Of 
LeForestier, Marc 
Sent: Tuesday, September 8, 2020 2:10 PM 
To: CEO-ALL@LISTSERV.CCCCO.EDU 
Subject: Re: Review of Police Operations 
 
  EXTERNAL SENDER- Exercise caution with requests, links, and attachments. 
CEO Colleagues, the Chancellor’s Office is considering a recommendation to the Board of 
Governors to require minimum policing standards related to conduct, oversight, and other 
matters related to on-campus policing.  One significant purpose of these regulations would be to 
bolster the bargaining position of districts as they seek to negotiate standards with their partner 
agencies.  I would be very interested in receiving your thoughts about how the Board of 
Governors and the Chancellor’s Office can help in this area. 
 
Please feel free to email me directly, or ask appropriate staff to do so.  Thank you. 
 
Marc. 

Marc LeForestier 
General Counsel 
Office of General Counsel 

O (916) 445-6272  
mleforestier@cccco.edu  

California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office 
1102 Q Street, Sacramento, California 95811 
www.cccco.edu 
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